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Summer is the time to grow and harvest herbs. It is also a time to wildcraft herbs. Going out and 

finding your own herbal medicine is exciting and enjoyable. There are many herbs that are very 

abundant but there are some not so abundant and it is good to know which ones should be 

harvested with caution. 

 

Here are some guidelines to remember when harvesting plants in the wild.  

-Never take more than 10% and leave the rest.  

-Make sure you are harvesting plants that are not at-risk.  

-Go to places where you know others are not harvesting.  

-Be 100% positive that you have correctly identified the plant you are harvesting.  

-Take along an herbal identification book. 

-If you dig a root, leave the seeds behind to make sure a new plant will grow in its place. 

-The bark should not be taken from the main trunk of a tree. Find smaller branches to 

prune from the tree.  

-Find out if it is legal to take plants from that area. 

-Obtain permission from the landowner if you are on private property. 

-Avoid areas where plants can be contaminated or roadsides with heavy traffic. 

 

Unfortunately, many of the medicinal plants growing in the wild are becoming endangered. As 

the popularity of using herbal medicine increases it puts stress on the availability of certain 

herbs. Many of the herbs we took for granted 15 or 20 years ago are now unavailable or are at-

risk. This includes herbs like goldenseal and ginseng. These herbs are now being cultivated 

successfully and should be chosen over the wildcrafted options when purchasing. 

Luckily there are groups of people watching out for the safety and sustainability of the plants. 

United Plant Savers is one of those groups and you can find a list of at-risk plants on their 

website https://unitedplantsavers.org/species-at-risk-list/. 

When you are able to get out and go on herb walks, it’s great to learn to identify the plants and 

get to know them. The more you learn about the plants and their medicinal qualities, the more 

you have a respect for them and an obligation to protect the medicinal herbs we have available to 

us. Take only pictures when you come across an at-risk plant. 

 

Jo Francks is a Master Herbalist working at The School of Natural Healing. 
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